
News to You - Weekly Newsletter Summer Term — 11.06.21 

St. Peter’s Elwick CE Primary School 

Message from the Headteacher  

I hope you enjoyed a fun filled half term in the sun! It was lovely to see the children and staff eager to return 

and refreshed for the last term of 2020-2021. Many dates are  provisionally booked in the school diary for 

this half them but we are awaiting the June 21st government guidance to confirm some of 

these events. During this term, we are also preparing for the new academic year. Soon we will be sending 

information to you regarding the class teaching teams for next year. There is an opportunity to make an                 

appointment with your child’s teacher for 2021 to 2022 on Wednesday 14th July 3:30 -

5:30.  Appointments for this can be made via the school website using your login that has 

been provided, the week commencing the  21st  June 2021.  

Have a lovely weekend  

Mrs Hill    

‘How do I know what my child will learn each half term?’  

School uses the Knowledge Organisers to inform parents of the ‘key knowledge’ that will be learnt each half 

term. They are emailed to parents half termly and are also on the school website.  Also on the website are 

the curriculum expectations for each year group for Science, Maths, Reading , Writing and Multiplication 

Tables; 

     https://www.hartelwickfederation.org.uk/elwick/st-peters-curriculum/                                

In  addition to this, we provide termly opportunities to meet your child’s class teacher. However, should you 

have any queries or seek advice regarding your child’s learning a member of the school team would happily 

meet with you. We believe that it is by working in true partnership with parents and carers that we can  

ensure that our children thrive.   

End of Year report and Meet the Teacher drop in sessions  

End of year reports will be sent home with the children towards the end of this half term. If there is anything 

you would like to discuss about your child’s report teachers will be available on 7th and 8th July              

(after school) Please email info.elwick@nllt.co.uk to arrange an appointment.   

There will be an opportunity to meet your child’s new class teacher for 2021-2022, on Wednesday 14th July 

(3.30pm - 5.30pm) Appointments should be made via the school website using your login that was provided 

at the start of the year. Appointments will be released during the day on Monday 21st June.   

Please note that both of these optional drop in sessions will be via Teams using your child’s account.   

 

School would like to congratulate Mrs Thompson on her new post within our Trust and thank her for the 

work she has completed in our schools . Miss Leighton, who has been acting SENDCO and also Assistant 

Head Teacher across both our schools, will move into the position of SENDco from September. If you have 

any queries regarding SEND please feel free to contact Miss Leighton or Mrs Thompson until September. 

 

Email: info.elwick@nllt.co.uk 
Website: www.hartelwickfederation.org.uk 

Facebook: @stpeterselwick 

Rainbow Award  
EYFS—Lily Mae Stiller  
Y1/Y2—Azeem Ahmed  

Y3/Y4—William Mounter 
Y5/Y6—Alfie Linton  

 
St. Peter’s Key 

EYFS—Mason Thompson  
Y1/Y2—Olivia Pinkney 

Hayes  

Y3/Y4—Leo McKee 
Y5/Y6—Harry Dickson  

 
Golden Quill  

EYFS—Sienna Porter  
Y1/Y2—Sophie Lavelle  
Y3/Y4—Poppy Jobson 
Y5/Y6— Matilda Blyth  

 
Maths Award  

EYFS—Daisy Dickinson  
Y1/Y2—Rocco Da Rocha  

Y3/Y4—Nicole Laughton 
Y5/Y6—Abigail Lavelle  

Reminder of Drop off and  
Collection times  

 
Early Years 

Drop off: 8.55-9:05am 
Collection: 3.05pm 

 
Years 1 and 2  

Drop off: 8.50-9:00am 
Collection: 3.00pm 

 
Years 3 and 4 

Drop off: 8.45-8:50am 
Collection: 2.50pm 

 
Years 5 and 6  

Drop off: 8:40-8.45am 
Collection: 2.45pm 

 

Award Winners  

https://www.facebook.com/stpeterselwick/?modal=admin_todo_tour


                                                   
Y6 Leavers Photo  

 
Our Year 6 children will be having their Leavers group photograph taken on Monday 21st June – Please send your child to school in 
their full school uniform (no hoodies). If they take part in the after school sports club, they can bring their PE kit into school to get 
changes after the photograph has been taken. Thank you in advance for your support.   

 
Fun In the Sun  

 
As the sun continues to shine, can I please remind you to ensure that your child comes to school wearing sun protection and a sun 
hat . Ideally the cream should be one that lasts the duration of the child’s time in school. I have attached a useful link which you 
may want to share with younger children to remind them to keep safe in the sun https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbeebies/watch/sun-
safety-for-kids   
 
 

School Lunches   
 

From September 2021 the cost of school lunches will be £10.65 per week (£2.13 per day) These charges will only apply to children in 
Nursery and Key Stage 2 if they stay for a school lunch. Children in Reception and Years 1 and 2 are provided a school meal which is 
free of charge.    
Please be reminded that if you are planning on changing from school meals to packed lunches then we require notification by email 
to info.elwick@nllt.co.uk, during the half term before the changes will take place.    

 
 

Breakfast Club and Pick Up Support  
 

Just a reminder that there are still breakfast club places available. There are two Breakfast Club offers with the aim of supporting 
parents who need to be at work and those with siblings starting at different times whilst adhering to all preventative measures.   
Option 1  Provision from 7:45 to the start of your child’s class teaching time. £3  
Option 2  Provision from 8:40 to the start of your child’s class teaching time. £1  

 
Pick Up Support is also available after school until 3:05/3:15 at a cost of £1.  
 
There is no booking form to complete for Breakfast Club or Pick Up Support – if you are late to collect your children, it will be      
presumed that you want pick up support and will be charged accordingly. Pick Up support ends at 3.05/3.15.   

 

 
 

Key Dates 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Y6 Leavers Photo  
 

Monday 21st of June - 
To ensure value for money, pupils are able to wear 
hoodies as soon as they arrive. However, can we 
ask that they come in full uniform on this day.  

EYFS Sports Day   Monday 21st of June 1:30-2:30 Morning  nursery 
children can come back into school 

Y1/Y2 Sports Day   Wednesday 23rd of June 1:30-2:30 

Y3/Y4 Sports Day   Thursday 24th of June 1:30-2:30 

Y5/Y6 Sports Day   Tuesday 22nd of June 1:30-2:30 

Y6 Transition Days  Thursday 8th of July and Friday 9th of July 

Parents Evenings   Wednesday 7th and Thursday 8th of July -        
Website Booking  

Y6 Carlton Trip  12th of July 2021 

Opportunity to meet the new teacher   Wednesday 14th of July  


